
September 02, 2015. 

 

Ze-Mao Gong 
Scientific Editor, World Journal of Cardiology 
E-mail: z.m.gong@wjgnet.com 
 

Dear Editor: 

Thank you for your letter dated August 20, 2015. Enclosed please find a revised 
manuscript entitled " Tilt Table Test Today – State of the Art" by Teodorovich 
and Swissa 
. 
We wish to resubmit this revised manuscript for publication in the World Journal of 
Cardilogy. 
 
The authors are responsible for the contents and have read and approved the revised 
manuscript.  
 
We hope that the revised manuscript is acceptable to the editors and to the reviewers. 
 

 

We have no disclosures to declare.   

Sincerely,       

       
Moshe Swissa, M.D.  
Kaplan Medical Center, The Hebrew University, Jerusalem, Israel. 
P.O. Box 1 
Rehovot 76100, Israel 
Phone: +972-8-944-1376, Fax: +972-8-944-1110 
Email: swissam@mail.huji.ac.il, swissam@clalit.org 



Response to Reviewers: 
 
We thank the reviewers for the insightful comments. We have revised our manuscript 
according to all the concerns raised and list below our point-by-point response to all 
comments (in bold fonts) as follows: 

Reviewed by 01482015 

Dear Editor: The review article is good written. I think it is OK to be accepted 
after some words should be spelled out before being abbrevations such as CSM 
and ANS: 
 
Thank you for your comment. This was corrected and words were spelled out. 
 
 

Reviewed by 02633299 

Nicholay Teodorovich and Moshe Swissa report about Tilt Table Test Today – 
State of the Art. This article presents the usefulness of Tilt Table Test Today. 
But there are no new information: 

Thank you for your comment. This is an invited review about the tilt table test. It 
accommodates the available knowledge about the subject. Of total 42 references, 19 
are from the last five years.  

Reviewed by 02634823 

The article is interesting. It would be useful for readers to add some tables that 
would describe TTT better: 

Thank you for your comment. The table was added. 

 

Language check: 

The requirement for obtaining a language quality certificate was surprising for us. 
Both authors did their postgraduate medical training in The United States for several 
years, the first author speaks English from his early childhood and the text has been 
reviewed by a native speaker of English before submission. Moreover, the all the 
reviewers agreed about the excellent quality of the language in this manuscript. We 
would prefer to skip this step, if possible.    

 


